
STATEMENT 

30 April, 2020 

 

The election of the President of the Republic of Poland should be held in 
pursuance of the provisions of the Constitution and in a manner that does 
not give rise to any doubts, as to its universality, equality, secrecy and 
honesty.  

The Constitution provides for a state of emergency which postpones the date 
of the elections while maintaining the continuity of power. A pandemic 
across the country is an obvious state of emergency. 

The election by correspondence, forced by the Law and Justice party, was 
passed against the Constitution and the rules of the Sejm. They will be neither 
universal nor equal. It does not guarantee that all voters will receive ballots. 
It creates opportunities to illegally vote on behalf of others. It does not 
guarantee the secrecy of the vote. It makes it impossible for citizens to 
effectively control the integrity of the election. It poses a threat to the life and 
health of citizens during this epidemic. 

The procedure of correspondence voting in the form and time as proposed 
by the ruling party is a pseudo-election. We will not take part in them. We 
hope that candidates and voters who share our concern for the democratic 
future of Poland will do the same.  
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